












Amherstburg Municipal Council

Minutes- Monday, September 22, 2008

Vel'bal ReOOl't Rel!al'dinl! Road COnfil!Ul' ation on MUlTav StI'eet

Mr. Grondin provided a verbal report and indicated that some deviation from the typical
road cross section is required on Murray Street due to the narrow road way. The

following option was recommended:

Wolfe St between Richmond and Murray St will be constlUcted as per the typical
cross section which includes an 8. 0 meter wide pavement surface complete with

1. 5 meter wide sidewalks on each side of the street

Wolfe St. from Murray St. to Gore St. will be constlUcted with an 8 meter wide

asphalt surface complete with a 1.5 meter sidewalk on the east side of the road

only
Gore St. from Wolfe to Brock constlUcted with asphalt surface will be 8. 0 meters

at Wolfe St and taper to 7. 0 meters at Brock Street

The 1. 5 meter wide sidewalk will be located on the south side of Gore

The 1.5 meter sidewalk will be constlUcted on the north side trom Brock Street to

the St. John the Baptiste Church Parking Lot

Murray Street from Wolfe to Victoria will be constlUcted with a 6.0 meter wide

asphalt surface and a 1. 5 meter wide sidewalk located on the north side only

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Councillor White

That Council receive the verbal report by Dwayne Grondin and concur with the

recommendation.

Motion Canied

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Councillor White

That Report # 2 be brought forward after Presentation # 3

Motion Canied

Pl'esentation #3 - Santa Claus Pamde

Ms. Maggie Durocher and Mr. David Grimaldi, of the Windsor Parade COlporation,
made a presentation to Council regarding the 2008 Santa Claus Parade to be held in

Amherstburg. Ms. Durocher indicated that this year' s theme is Music and Magic of

Christmas. Ms. Durocher provided Council with an overview of the upcoming event

detailing the changes to the parade route and the post event which is being sponsored by
Wal-Mart. Mr. Grimaldi provided details regarding the post event and indicated the high
level of excitement that Wal-Mart has demonstrated during the planning process. Mr.
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Grimaldi indicated that Wal-Mart has offered their parking lot as a Santa' s Village for the

post parade festivities. Mr. Grimaldi advised that the Steering Committee is working
closely with the Amherstburg Police Service and Fire Department to plan this year' s

event.

Report #2 was broul!ht fonval'd aftel' Pl'esentation # 3

A report by Carol Bendo regarding the 2008 Santa Claus Parade.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor Fryer

That the presentation by Ms. Durocher and Mr. Grimaldi be received;

That the report by Carol Bendo, dated August 28, 2008 regarding the 2008 Santa Claus

Parade be received;

That Mayor and Council approve the proposed parade route and requested municipal
serVIces;

And further that that the Town of Amherstburg be the lead sponsor for the Santa Claus

Parade.

Discussion:

Councillor Pillon asked if residents in the area would be notified of the road closure that

are required to accommodate the Santa Clause Parade. Ms. Bendo indicated that

notification would be done by administration. Councillor Pillon asked if the parade route

posed any concerns with regard to emergency services. Mr. Grimaldi indicated that the

changes to the parade route and staging area were preferred by the emergency services

over last year' s arrangements.

Motion Canied

REPORTS OF MUNICIPAL OFFICERS

Repol't #1 was bl'Oul!ht fonval'd aftel' Pl'esentation # 1

Report # 2 was bl'Oul!ht fonval'd aftel' Pl'esentation # 3

Repol't #3

A rep0l1 Carol Bendo regarding a policy update on grants to community groups and

organizations.
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